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We have received a number of requests for an extension to the consultation period, to provide more time to 
respond outside of the school summer holiday period. Our consultation timing was directed by the July General 
Election and local by-elections and the June 2025 deadline for submission of plans under the current planning 
regime.  
 
In the Government’s consultation on revisions to the National Planning Policy Framework, published on the 30th July, 
they announced a proposed change to the submission deadline for plans to progress under the current planning 
regime from June 2025 to December 2026. As such, we are now in a position to extend our consultation period by 2 
weeks to enable more time for consultees to provide responses beyond the summer holiday period.  
 
The new consultation deadline is 5pm on 20th September 2024.  
 
Go to Newham Co-create or Newham’s website to find copies of the Regulation 19 Draft Submission Local Plan and 
supporting documents. There is also further information on how to respond to the consultation in the Regulation 19 
Consultation Guidance and Statement of Representations Procedure document. 
 
There are many ways you can submit a representation: 

 Online response form: submit responses using the online response form on Newham Co-create 
 Downloadable response form: submit responses using the downloadable response form on Newham Co-

create and Newham’s Regulation 19 consultation webpage and return the downloadable response form by:   
1. Email to localplan@newham.gov.uk  
2. Post to the Planning Policy Team, London Borough of Newham, Newham Dockside, 1000 Dockside Road, 

London E16 2QU. 
 Hard copies of the response form are also available at Newham Libraries and Newham Dockside and can be 

returned by email or post, using the addresses above. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Ellie Kuper Thomas | (She / Her) 
Planning Policy Manager | Planning and Development 
London Borough of Newham  
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not necessarily the views of any of the councils. 
 
This email and any attachments are intended for the addressee only and may be confidential. Any unauthorised use, disclosure, copying or alteration is 
strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please use the reply function to inform us and then permanently delete the email. 
 
The email has been scanned for viruses before it was sent and on leaving the councils was found to be virus free. Incoming and outgoing emails are routinely 
monitored for compliance with the councils’ policies on the use of electronic communications. Action may be taken against any malicious or del berate 
attempts to infect the councils’ networks. 
 
The information contained in this email may be subject to public disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Unless this information is legally 
exempt from disclosure the confidentiality of this email and your reply cannot be guaranteed. Email is not considered a secure medium for communication 
and we advise that you understand and accept this lack of security when communicating with us by email. 
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store, delete and protect your personal data.  




